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             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

Delaware Psychiatric Center – Springer Building, Classroom 3
Thursday, February 20, 2014 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
Anthony Brazen, Helena K. Carter, Robert Daniels, John R. Evans, Andrea Guest, Thomas Hall, Matthew Heckles, 




Jim Lafferty, Jim Martin, Susan Phillips, Joanna Rieger, Dennis Rozumalski  
Members Excused: 
Jack Akester, George Meldrum  
Members Absent:    
Steven Hagen
Associate Members Present:   Lynn Fahey, Sarah Fishman, Bryce Hewlett, Edie McCole, Charles Sygowski, James Larks 
Associate Members Excused:  Dan Hoeftman, Bruce Lorenz
Associate Members Absent:    Florence Alberque, Connie Hughes
Interested Parties Present:  
    Joyce Bilski, Steven Dettwyler, Kevin Huckshorn, Julie French, Jakie Haentein, Student at University of Delaware, 




    Madison Stephano, University of Delaware Student, William Mason, Melissa Smith
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9 a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.   

	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	A quorum has been met to approve the minutes of November 21, 2013 and January 16, 2014.     

	Minutes of November 21, 2013 and January 16, 2014 were approved.  

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman Lafferty reported that he will be testifying at the DSCYF JFC public budget hearing later today and at DSAMH’s hearing next week. 
Chairman Lafferty announced that James Larks is now working for Connections and Joyce Bilski for NET.  

Chairman Lafferty spoke about the PIER program’s early detection and intervention approach designed for adolescents and young adults between the ages of 12 and 25 that focuses on the pre-psychotic phase of a developing psychotic illness.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
	

	Director’s Report
	DSAMH Director Kevin Huckshorn shared with council that work continues on the reorganization of the substance use disorder (SUD) system of care.  Substance abuse providers will be getting an anonymous ten question survey via e-mail.    
Updates were provided on the status of a number of RFPs and the May Crisis Intervention Training scheduled for law enforcement.

Ms. Huckshorn shared that DSAMH will be launching a website entitled “Network of Care.”  This website will also have links to federal agencies and is currently launched in 25 other states.  
The council was made aware of the Hope Commission’s plans to open the Achievement Center in March.  
Plans to transition Intensive Case Management Teams (ICM) to ACT teams were reviewed.
Ms. Huckshorn discussed the Governor’s Recommended Budget.  The division’s JFC hearing will take place next week.  There was a discussion as to the services that DSAMH is requesting.  
A concern was raised about a Kent County health care provider getting medications to clients.  It was reported that Laura Marvel is now the new case manager for both Kent and Sussex counties.  It was suggested that DSAMH Central Office or Mobile Crisis be advised of any future incidents in which individuals are not receiving their medications.  Chairman Lafferty indicated that he would also like to be contacted regarding same.
Steve Dettwyler spoke about the number of Oxford houses in Delaware for people recovering from drug and alcohol addictions.  Plans to open two more homes by the end of April and four more by the end of this fiscal year were shared.
Steve Dettwyler spoke about Project ECHO, a clinical community for physician prescribers to help discuss complicated issues with individuals.  This project will be rolling out in the near future.  

	Steve Dettwyler will provide Chairman Lafferty with Laura Marvel’s phone number.  


	Access to Opioid Addiction Treatment Subcommittee
	Chairman Lafferty made council aware of the need to know the number of people entering treatment and the number being refused treatment. There was a discussion regarding insurance as a barrier to treatment access.  
	Data from all the health providers regarding insurance will be provided to Steve Dettwyler.  

	Standing Committee Reports
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.
	

	            Employment Committee
	Andrea Guest reported that additional funds will be allocated for the ACT teams who will be assisting people with employment.
There was a discussion regarding the Boston Scaling Program and how Delaware will be involved with this in the future.   
There was a brief discussion concerning students who are transitioning from youth services into adult services.   


	

	            Membership Committee
	 No report given due to the absence of committee representation.

	

	
Community Services Committee
	Bryce Hewlett indicated that he will report next month on the Community Services Committee meetings. Attendance at previous meetings was a little light due to the inclement weather.
	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	It was reported that the DPC Advisory Committee will be meeting in March.  

	

	Old/New Business 
	  Matthew Heckles of the Delaware State Housing Authority discussed the   
housing front including the HUD program and the possible changes to the Delaware State Housing program.      

	

	Public Comment
	  None provided.

	     

	Meeting Adjourned
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.    
	Motion was seconded by the council at 11:00 a.m.   
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